
 

   

KELSO TECHNOLOGIES INC. 

BOARD DIVERSITY POLICY 
Adopted by the Board of Directors on March 19, 2019;  

amended, restated and adopted by the Board of Directors on June 3, 2025 

Kelso Technologies Inc. (the “Corporation”) is committed to the diversity of the Board of Directors (the 
“Board”), including the number of women directors and the number directors who are members of each of 
the other designated groups such as visible minorities, Aboriginal peoples and persons with disabilities, as 
defined in the Employment Equity Act (Canada) (the “Designated Groups”).  

At all times, the Corporation seeks to maintain a board comprised of talented and dedicated directors with a 
diverse mix of experience, skills and backgrounds collectively reflecting the strategic needs of the business 
and the nature of the environment in which the Corporation operates. When assessing the Board’s 
composition or identifying suitable candidates for appointment or election to the Board, the Corporation will 
consider candidates using objective criteria including the benefits of diversity and the needs of the Board.  
 
The Board annually reports to the Corporation’s shareholders on the diversity of the Board, including the 
Designated Groups.  Directors are requested to identify whether they are a designated group member or have 
another diversity characteristic for consideration by the Board when assessing its composition, and the 
Corporation’s disclosure is based on such self identification. 

To support increased diversity at the Board level: 

• In reviewing Board composition and assessing effectiveness, the Board and the Corporate 
Governance and Nominating Committee will consider the benefits of diversity and the diversity of 
the Board members.   

• At least annually, the Board or the Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee will review 
and discuss the level of representation of the Designated Groups on the Board. This review will 
include consideration of the effectiveness of this policy in increasing such representation as new 
directors join the Board over time, which will be assessed based on the number of candidates 
identified in the Designated Groups, the number of such candidates that advance in the director 
selection process and the number that are appointed or nominated to the Board. 

The Corporation does not support the adoption of quotas to support the Board diversity policy.  All Board 
appointments will be made on merit, in the context of the skills, experience, independence, knowledge and 
other qualities which the Board as a whole requires to be effective, with due regard for the benefits of diversity 
(including the level of representation of the Designated Groups on the Board).  

 

This Policy is a statement of broad policies and is intended as a component of the flexible governance framework within 
which the committees of the Board assist the Board in directing the affairs of the Corporation. While it should be 
interpreted in the context of all applicable laws, regulations and listing requirements, as well as in the context of the 
Corporation’s articles, it is not intended to establish any legally binding obligations. 

 


	KELSO TECHNOLOGIES INC.

